The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on January 14, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, Lemere, Baird, and City Attorney Cook.
Mayor Dobis shared correspondence from Andrew Westhope, Alpena News reporter for Alcona County and the City of Harrisville of his move to California to pursue his journalistic career. The City thanks Andrew for his service and wishes him well.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia to approve the minutes of December 10, 2012. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to pay the bills in the amount of $29,411.03. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Baird, support by Tartaglia to confirm David Cook as City Attorney. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser to set City Council meeting times as the 2nd Monday of the Month at 7:00 P.M. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Crick to appoint Noel Lemere as Mayor Pro Tem. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to appoint Marjory French as Deputy Clerk for the City of Harrisville. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Crick, support by Baird to appoint Sharon O’Callaghan as Deputy Treasurer for the City of Harrisville. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere to reconfirm Clerk as City Census Administrator. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to reconfirm Clerk as representative to the local Chapter of the Michigan Township Association. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere to confirm Karen Sanderson as Chamber of Commerce Representative for 2013. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to confirm Jim Kaiser as FEMA Representative for 2013. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Lemere to confirm Tom Keerl as Web Site Coordinator for 2013. Motion carried 6-0.

In Old Business the Mayor reports that the logging project at the old city dump site is going well and the Wilcox Engineering water and storm sewer mapping project is approximately 65-70% complete. They should have preliminary maps drafted by March or April, 2013.

Motion by Crick, support by Lemere to confirm appointments of Phil Stheiner, Ernie Andree and Tom Carroll, alternate, to the Tax Board of Review for the term ending December 31, 2015. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Baird, support by Lemere to confirm appointments of Tom Keerl, Mickey Higgins and Jack Brewer to the Airport Commission for the term ending December 31, 2015. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Crick, support by Baird to confirm appointments of Cecile Pizer and Julie Kruttlin to Planning Commission for the term ending December 31, 2015. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Kaiser to confirm appointment of Don Krejcarek to the Tree Board for the term ending December 31, 2015. Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to give Clerk approval to advertise for the following vacancies to be filled: Planning Commission-2 vacancies, Zoning Board of Appeals-2 vacancies, Tax Board of Review-1 vacancy, Tree Board-1 vacancy. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to reconfirm and accept the investment policy presented by the Treasurer for 2013 using the following banks: Huron Community Bank, Alpena Alcona Area Credit Union, Northland Area Federal Credit Union, First Federal of Northern Michigan, and Chemical Bank. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion by Crick, support by Sanderson for approval for Clerk to submit the MDOT Application for use of M-72 and US-23 for annual activities use permit.  Motion carried 6-0.

REPORTS

Clerk Barbara Pierce has absentee ballot applications and ballots for the February 26, 2013 school millage election available. City of Harrisville registered voters can cast their in person ballots at Harrisville Township Hall, located on Poor Farm Rd. the day of the election.
Planning Commission-Michael Baird reports that the Planning Commission will meet on March 12, 2013 for a review of the draft of the new zoning ordinances which have just been completed. Once the ordinances have been reviewed and accepted by the Planning Commission, a date will be set for a Public Hearing for the draft of the new zoning ordinances.
Airport Commission-Terry Boucher reports he has been in contact with the FAA about using an area of the city airport to fly model airplanes. He will report back when he has further information.
County Commissioner Bill Thompson reports the hiring of Trena McNeill to fill a vacancy in the county Equalization office.
Comment cards: None.
Council Last Comments- None.
Lemere moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Mayor___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  
